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CAMPUS CONNECTIONS

Did you notice that the DWC World 
Newsletter has had a little work done?
We’ve redesigned it to give the
publication a fresh, updated look
that still brings you all the latest
information you want to know about 
Divine Word College!

This marks the fourth adaptation of the 
newsletter, which debuted new designs 
in 1978, 1999 and 2011.

The 1978 layout featured one color each 
edition that coordinated with the season. 
The 1999 version exclusively used 
shades of blue and black and the 2011 
design launched the newsletter into
full color.

Coming up this summer, keep an eye 
out for the first edition of the DWC 
World Magazine. The longer format will 
be packed with photos and stories from 
DWC’s campus and SVD missions at 
home and around the world!

Let us know what you think!
info@dwci.edu

Congratulations, Terry and Paula!
On Jan. 1, long-time DWC
supporters, former Board of Trustees 
members and past Donaghey Award 
recipients Terry and Paula Friedman 
were named the Telegraph Herald’s 
First Citizens.

This annual honor is given by 
Dubuque’s daily newspaper to
recognize area leaders who are 
committed to improving the
community. Through the years, the 
Friedmans have been involved with 
Boys & Girls Club of Greater 
Dubuque, Steeple Square, Church of 
the Resurrection, Community
Foundation of Greater Dubuque, 
Carnegie-Stout Public Library, 
Stonehill Franciscan Services and 
Opening Doors.

Ugandan Sisters have style
Two members of the Little Sisters of 
Mary Immaculate of Gulu congregation 
in Uganda joined the DWC
undergraduate program in January.
Only two other DWC students have 
hailed from Uganda in the past 30 years.

Srs. Scovia O. Apiyo and Hilda
Alonyo spent five years together in 
formation before professing vows. 
When the friends learned they’d be 
traveling to Iowa to further their
educations, they wanted a way to 
represent their culture during special 
school events.

Sr. Hilda received fabrics as gifts for her 
vow ceremony so she used them and 
bought additional materials to have 
several matching garments made for 
herself and Sr. Scovia.
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Last year, Friday 
Onoja wasn’t 
even sure he 
wanted to run for 
Student Senate 
President when 
friends urged 
him to give it
a try.

Despite his early 
concerns that it could be too much 
responsibility in his junior year, 
Friday ran for president and won the 
election. Now he’s seizing the 
opportunity to learn valuable skills 
outside of the classroom. 

“You have to know how to relate to 
people, be organized, coordinate 

people and coordinate yourself when 
you have responsibilities,” he said. 

“So for me, it’s a starting point for 
leadership.” This year, Friday and
the other Student Senate members
are working to promote unity and 
support among students.

The group started a program aimed
at encouraging nonnative English 
speakers to practice the new
language regularly. Each month, 
students vote for two classmates who 
demonstrate an effort to speak 
English, both in public and in private. 
Then, Friday announces the winners 
and doles out cherished prizes, like 
permission to cut to the front of the 
lunch line.

Like most Nigerian children, Friday 
started learning English in nursery 
school so he speaks it fluently. Still, 
he recognizes how vulnerable ESL 
students must often feel when 
speaking in front of Americans.

At this year’s Lunar New Year 
celebration, Friday decided to lead by 
example when he stepped outside his 
comfort zone and sang a song in 
Vietnamese for a packed crowd. He 
is a president who isn’t afraid to lead 
by example.

“One important thing I learned is 
when you get here, you need to try
to put your own culture a little bit 
behind you and embrace other 
people’s cultures,” he said.

DWC students Sr. Liem 
Nguyen, IHM and Sr. Tram 
Tran, IHM traveled to 
Washington D.C. in January 
to attend the 2020 March for 
Life and advocate for 
pro-life legislation.

Each year, tens of thousands 
of people from across the 

country gather on the 
National Mall and march
on Capitol Hill to fight for 
the rights of unborn
children and oppose
abortion.

The March for Life is the 
largest annual human rights 
demonstration in the world.

STUDENT PROFILE

2020 March for Life 

Thank God it’s Friday!

Friday Onoja,
DWC Student Senate 
President




